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November 2024 

 

CITY & STREETS MAINTENANCE 

Cleanup and maintenance: Public works crews applied base on Willow 

St from Utah Ave to Field Ave, and bladed Uzona Ave. Pot holes were 

filled on Juniper St from Uzona Ave to Field Ave, Pinion St from Field 

Ave to Uzona Ave, Hildale St between Academy Ave and University 

Ave, and Uzona Ave from Maple St to Mulberry St. Crack seal has been 

added on the south end of Central St (north bound).  

   

New lights were installed on the Hildale Christmas tree (a special thank 

you Bubs Jessop for donating his man lift). 



   

Roof repairs were done on a leak on the public works building. Base was 

delivered for concrete (sidewalk) for UEP, 20 yards of base for 225 E 

Johnson Ave, and 60 yards of base for 340 E Johnson Ave. New flags 

were added to the town hall flag poles. Town hall and the police 

department were mowed, edged and leaves were cleaned up.  

Screen Plant Operations: Public Works crews replaced 2 engine belts 

on the crusher shaker.  

 

Sign replacement and addition: Signs were repaired/replaced on the 

corner of Redwood St and Arizona Ave (both sides), Hammon St and 

Warren Ave (both sides), and Jessop Ave and Canyon St.  



 

Total man hours spent in November for roads and city maintenance:  

Arizona: 124 hours 

Utah: 141.5 hours 

PARKS AND RECREATION 

Heritage Park: A heater was added in the utility room. Lawns were 

mowed, weed and feed, and grass seed was applied. Weeding, edging 

and aerating were done. Clean up was done around the park and park 

building.  

Lauritzen Park: Lawns were mowed, weed and feed, and grass seed 

was applied, and the water fountain was cleaned up. Bushes and trees 

were trimmed and clean up was done around the parking lot.  

EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND REPAIR 

Public works crews installed a new steam cleaner at the public works 

shop and replaced an electrical plug, and water supply hose. The 

hydraulic line was replaced on the John Deer tractor. A hardline was 

installed on backhoe equipment #3402. Utilities bucket truck equipment 

#3921 had the control cable replaced and the speck was adjusted on the 

bucket, it also had a hydraulic leak that was fixed. Dump 

truck/snowplow # 3962 had a brake airline replaced and had a front 

differential installed. Public works truck #2263 was picked up from 

Newbys where warranty work was done on the transmission. General 



services and maintenance was done on utility truck #4463 and police 

vehicles #1102, and #1126. 

LANDFILL 

Additional work was done on the compactor with 2 of the tires being 

completed. The landfill crew is looking into pricing on a 623 scraper.  

In November 996 tons of garbage were taken to the landfill. 

ADMINISTRATIVE 

Public works director attended the WACOG TAC meeting as well as the 

UDOT trials meeting. A scope was submitted for a HSIP grant to 

Greenlight Consulting for a traffic control light at Airport Ave and SR 

389.  

The public works team takes pride in, and appreciates the opportunity, 

in working to improve the community and looks forward to its continued 

success. 

Public Works Director. 

 

 


